
 

 Date:   7th September 2017 

 

 Title:   Report Item 8b – ESCC Yellow Lines Meeting 10/08/2017 

 

 By:   Cllr Phill Hill 

 

 Purpose:  To provide a report on the meeting and make   

    recommendations 

 

 Recommendations: a) To note the report 

    b) To apply to ESCC Highways for a licence to place  

         concrete planters on the highway verge at the  

         A259/Micheldene Road junction 

    c) To request permission to place No Parking signs on the 

         wall of Friston Churchyard along the slip road 

 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Present:   Cllr Stephen Shing ESCC 

   Ian Johnson ESCC 

   Jo Reed ESCC 

    Cllr Paul Seeley East Dean PC 

    Cllr Ian Haydock East Dean PC 

    Cllr Phillip Hill East Dean PC 

 

The meeting was called to review the provision of additional Yellow Lines around the 

Villages of East Dean and Friston, an issue which has been on the Agenda for some 

3 or 4 years: 

 

 Gilberts Drive/ Lower Street Junction - The junction was inspected and it 

was agreed that lines should be provided opposite the lower street exit 

onto Gilberts Drive as well as to both sides of Lower Street where it exits 

onto Gilberts Drive in order to keep the junction clear and avoid 

congestion. Parish Clerk to confirm to Jo Reed the extent of the 

Conservation Area as this will affect the type and colour of yellow lines 

applied. [Map of Conservation Area sent 18/08/2017] 

 Thai Terre - The area was inspected and due to the narrowing of the road 

at the Thai restaurant it was agreed to extend the existing yellow lines to 

the door of the Thai Terre restaurant. This area is inside the Conservation 

Area. 

 Upper Street/Bowls Club - Again the area was inspected and in order to 

maintain traffic flows it was agreed to apply yellow lines opposite the 

bowls club exit and also along the narrow road section adjacent to the 



holiday cottages all the way to the A259 junction. Again, inside the 

Conservation Area. 

 Upper Street Drainage - The drainage issue was inspected and it was 

suggested that if the vegetation was cleared on the West side of Upper 

Street this might allow the water draining from Friston Hill to enter the 2 

drains. Cllr Seeley to liaise with Tom Lee from ESCC who attends the 

SLR meetings. [Online report logged under Ref: 00146563] 

 Micheldene Road Junction/A259 - The issue of illegally parked cars on 

the verge at Micheldene was reviewed and it was agreed to place yellow 

lines from the junction on both sides of Micheldene back to the end of 

speed restriction signs. Cllr Seeley to apply through PC for a license to 

place concrete planters on the roadside to prevent parking at the junction. 

 Friston Church Slip Road - The situation was reviewed in detail and it was 

agreed that no parking restrictions should be applied to the slip road as 

there was still the junction of Crowlink Lane with the A259 allowing access 

to Crowlink. It was agreed to seek permission from the Church to place 

No Parking signs on the flint wall along the slip road which would act as a 

deterrent. No further action required. 

 

ESCC confirmed that on receipt of details of the Conservation Area from the Clerk 

the consultation period on additional yellow lines would commence and drawings of 

the proposals above would be issued to the Parish Council for comment/approval 

before being advertised to residents. [Note: this information was supplied on 

18/08/2017 and a response is awaited].  


